Briefing – Appropriations
Appropriations for the Departments of Labor, Health and Human Services and Education
· FY 2012 final: The Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education bill was funded at $156.3 billion, $1.2 billion dollars less than FY 2011. Most of these cuts were due to the Budget Control Act. Two places that saw larger hits were the Workforce Investment Act’s Dislocated Worker program, which was cut by $55 million, and the new Workforce Innovation Fund that was established in 2011 to provide grants to promote innovative strategies to workforce development and training, including counseling services. That Fund was cut from $125 million down to just $50 million. 

· Outlook for FY2013:  With several deadlines pending for Congressional action on budget reductions, it is likely that more cuts will be proposed to these programs.  
Bottom Line
NCDA members must let elected officials know that cuts to career counseling services during tough economic times serve only to further delay a recovery and further reduce opportunities for Americans to get back to work.

Ask your elected officials to be actively engaged enhances their investment in your issue.  Following are some options to consider.

· Visit something in the community that relates to your ask, such as a career counseling center (see “at home strategies” for more information on how to set one up).

· Write an article for your newsletter.

· Submit a statement for your Web site or participate in an online discussion.

· Hold a town hall or community meeting on your issue (see “at home strategies” for more information on how to attend a townhall meeting).

· Meet with you and other supporters in the district office

